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January 22, 2023 

 

Another year is behind us and a few projects were completed.  Thanks to all the 

parishioners who helped this past year.  Below is a list of the accomplishments 

(not in any specific order): 

 

• Roofing, painting, gutter work 

• Mortar fixed on outside of building 

• Fixed water leaks in all bathrooms; also hot water in toilets fixed 

• Replaced hot water heater 

• Replaced carpet in the apartment 

• Dishwasher serviced (currently getting bids for a new one as this one is 

approximately 20 years old) 

• Ice maker serviced (compressor is broken, a new is needed, approximately 

20 years old) 

• Parish came together and did a deep clean in several areas on the inside of 

the church 

• Worked outside for a community clean up 

• Provided materials for an outside group to clean the church 

• Audio and live streaming put into place 

• Replaced a receptacle, plugs, switches, and burned out bulbs in sconces 

• Bought a little green pro machine – used to clean all the chairs in Barth Hall 

• Fixed closers on wood doors to Barth Hall 

• Replaced leaky faucet in kitchen 

• Fixed a leaky pipe under the nave 

• Security system – getting quotes, a way to allow access to the building once 

a person is known to be present (i.e. camera & buzz system in Barth Hall) 

• Phone system – bids received (phone system is old and occasionally stops 

working) 

• Lighting in the nave fixed 

• Floor lock on front wooden door – waiting for weather to break 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Rebecca Bennett, Junior Warden 


